
 

 

BUILDING COMMITTEE 

BARRINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

BARRINGTON, RI 02806 

 

Minutes of the Building Committee 06/12/17 

 

Present were  Mr. Zawatsky, Mr. Guida, Ms. Clancy, Dr. Anderson, , Mr. Feeney, Mr. Finn, Mr. Hervey, 

Ms. Jacobs, Mr. Learned Mr. Messore, Mr. Tarro, and Mr. Terrell. Absent were Mr. Brenner, Mr. Fahey, 

and Mr. Primiano. 

 

 Meeting began at 7:05 p.m.  

 

 A motion was made to approve the May 8, 2017 minutes by Mr. Zawatsky. Seconded by Mr. 

Feeney. Motion approved. 
 

 Mr. Tavares gave an update on going project team meetings. The peer cost estimate by a third 

party hired under the Peregrine contract.  The estimate is due this Friday, June 16th. There will be 

a Team cost estimate meeting to begin the reconciliation scheduled on June 20th. 
 

 The Commissioning agent (Horizon Engineering) has also received a copy of the design 

development and will be issuing their comments on June 14th. 
 

 A focus meeting was on June 5th with the Administration, OPM and Chartwells to review the 

kitchen design to determine a better understanding what is needed.  
 

 Project Phasing – the Team met with Dr. Anderson on June 8th at the Middle School. The meeting 

was at the time that the students were arriving, parents dropping off students while other students 

were riding their bikes. This gave the Team a better understanding on the existing conditions and 

what impact the construction will have. The Team also walked around the perimeter of the 

building to see where there will be access for the contracts to lay down their equipment and 

materials. 
 

 RIDOT/RIDEM/CRMC/Building Official Forms - Mr. Tavares will need to know who will be 

signing off the applications that need to be filled out as owner and as applicant.  
 

 Mr. Tarro stated that he reached out to Chris Whitney on who would be the appropriate person to 

sign off on the projects. The Superintendent could sign off on the application process and any 

contracts would be vetted through Mr. Whitney and signed by School Committee Chair. Mr. 

Guida also mentioned that the School Committee could authorize the Superintendent to sign the 

contracts. The Administration typically would sign off on any applications. Mr. Tarro suggested 

that the Town Manager and the Superintendent sign the applications. 
 

 Mr. Tavares also reported on the budget overview. There has been $1.3 mi paid out to date. 



 

 

 

 KBA has scheduled the meeting with RIDE/SBC for June 22nd. They will receive the documents 

on Thursday, June 15th. The documents include the plan, specifications, and the budget. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky questioned who will be preparing the AIA – A101 and A201 documents and when 

will it be circulated so that it can be reviewed by the owner and the owner’s counsel.  
 

 Mr. Bradner stated that following a conversation with district counsel, Chris Whitney they will 

not be doing a pre-qualification process so they talked about a start date of 8/1 where they will 

begin drafting. The drafting will go from 8/1 – 10/1 with draft review and two meetings with the 

Building Committee. The goal will be to have a final draft by 10/1 with two weeks for any final 

revisions and be ready to go by 10/15.  
 

 Mr. Zawatsky asked if the A201 be used as supplementary general conditions meaning they are 

going to incorporate all the projects specific data there or are they going to actually issue 

supplementary general conditions in the front end of the document. 
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that they have not discussed using the A201 document with the Town. There 

might be a standard contract that the Town already uses beyond the AIA.  
 

 Mr. Guida feels it is a clean slate. It is whatever the OPM feels is best for the project. 
 

 Mr. Trim introduced Norri Hall, cost estimator. Ms. Hall reviewed the revised cost estimate that 

she has done now that we are in the Design Development process. The cost estimate is based on a 

CSI document. The breakdown is done by sections. As the project develops she does another cost 

estimate to see where things have changed. She takes into consideration how things might have 

changed since the first cost estimate which was done in the Schematic Design phase. As the 

design develops she is able to lower the design contingency and increase hard cost. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky had concern over the Demolish/HazMat number in the budget. Mr. Zawatsky 

would like to see the numbers that are being used by KBA’s HazMat consultant and the 

allowance that are being added. He wants to make sure that the numbers that are in the budget 

will protect the owner from a risk standpoint.  
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that the consultant that is being used will typically quantify and what they 

can’t quantify they will put in allowance, however, on the bid documents they will identify items 

and then you will also have allowances on top. There will be some built in contingency so that at 

the end of the job you will not have that uncertainty. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky asked what the process will be when the second cost estimate is completed. 
 



 

 

 Ms. Hall stated that she will take the second cost estimate and go through section by section to see 

where the differences are and will go through it with the firm Faithful and Gould to see why there 

are differences and make the necessary adjustments. 
 

 Mr. Bradner reviewed the Preliminary Project Budget – DD Cost Estimations. The last review 

was during the SD phase. After going through the VE activities and the add alternate activities at 

the SD estimate stage we had a budget of $68.12 mi. which was signed off by the committee so 

the information could be forwarded to RIDE. The hard costs have been updated. Regarding the 

soft cost most of the cost have stayed the same as in the SD phase. A lot of these costs are 

allowances. The changes in the soft cost are with the project design and constructions and 

trending down. No change to the Furniture fixtures and technology.  Based on these adjustment 

we are currently just under $600,000 over the budget which represents about less than 1% over 

the cap. Mr. Bradner does feel that although we are now over the cap that this is a good place to 

be now at the design development phase. This does not take into consideration the add alternate 

number of $450,000. It is still included in the budget. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky also pointed out that the estimate also includes the original kitchen estimate. The 

administration and the OPM had a meeting with Chartwells to discuss the needs for the kitchen 

and it appears that the original cost for the kitchen will come down. 
 

 Mr. Feeney was concerned that the Bond costs and legal fees that is in the budget would not be 

enough and therefore the budget will go up. 
 

 Mr. Tarro stated that cost within this line which includes Bond Counsel and the Fiscal advisory 

services and two rating agency is consistent with the budget amount of $150,000. He also stated 

the cost could be taken out of the budget because of bond premium which would cover that cost. 

He did however state that he would need to verify this before removing the amount from the 

budget. 
 

 Mr. Bradner also stated that they are still reconciling the budget. They know that the State has 

agreed to absorb some of the cost for the DOT work. Their goal is to come back to the committee 

on the 26th with RIDE approval so that they can update the cost estimate. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky questioned whether the cost estimate included the Radon mitigation pursuant to RI 

State Law. 
 

 Mr. Trim stated that the building is Radon ready. The levels that they tested on site in the existing 

building and on the chart are below. So they are working with the size of the fill underneath the 

building and create an opportunity for the pipes to extend to the top of the building. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky questioned if under the slab they have the pipes necessary to capture the radon and 

direct it up through the roof. 



 

 

 

 Mr. Trim stated that they have the space for the pipes. 
 

  Mr. Zawatsky stated that in the minutes from the May 8th meeting Mr. Trim was going do a 

presentation on the exterior elevation information and the building envelope. Mr. Trim stated that 

he was not ready to do that presentation at this time and it probably will not be ready until the 

next meeting. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky asked if Mr. Trim will be ready on June 26th to present build exterior options for 

the committee to review and sign off on. 
 

 Mr. Trim stated that he would be ready to present something for review but not for final approval. 
 

 Mr. Trim updated the committee on the irrigation system. Mrs. Bradner stated that they would 

like to test the wells in August. Mr. Tavares thought this was approved by the committee at the 

last meeting. However Mr. Zawatsky stated that testing the wells had not been approved by the 

committee. At the last meeting, Mr. Feeney asked before we pay the fee to test the wells to see if 

they had already been tested and to obtain that test to see if they had any historical information 

that could be used.  
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that they did reach out to the Town DPW and will follow-up with them this 

week. 
 

 Ms. Jacob questioned if they reached out to the consultant that the Town has for the wells. 
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that the consultant is the same consultant that they are using for the test so if 

they had any information they would have already used it. 
 

 Mr. Feeney also pointed out that one of the wells needs to be rebuilt.  Is it the best option to test 

the well that we know has to be rebuilt? He felt that the research has not been done as well as he 

would have expected. 
 

 Ms. Jacob stated that if the testing was not going to get done until August anyway that the 

committee should table the discussion until the next meeting. This way maybe more research can 

be done on obtaining the old data. 
 

 Ms. Clancy questioned on whether the committee should explore the option to use Turf on the 

field. 
 



 

 

 Ms. Jacob stated that there is so much that wasn’t explained with the use of Turf not only the 

chemical problems but the cost for when you would need to replace the turf is very costly. 
 

 Mr. Guida asked for Mr. Finn’s input on this issue. Mr. Guida stated that Turf would still not be 

the whole answer because even if we used Turf for a soccer or baseball there would be a greater 

percentage that would need to be grass.  
 

 Mr. Finn said that if you put Turf everywhere it would probably cost around $4 mi for the project. 
 

 So there would still be a need for an irrigation system because 2/3 of the area will be grass. 
 

 It was also discussed that the Middle School is really not the appropriate place for Turf in town. 

The High School is really the only appropriate place to have Turf. 
 

 Mr. Finn feels that if we are going to be putting a natural surface down then we need to make sure 

that we have the best irrigation system in order to give DPW the opportunity to make the grass 

grow. Some issues at the High School is that they have been running the system for a long time 

which can interrupt programming at the school. We had to have personnel come in on Saturday 

mornings to turn off the wells because they needed to run for such a long time. 
 

 Ms. Zawatsky stated that he feels that there are a great many unknowns. One of the well caps is in 

the field of play. He is not ready to say have the irrigation consultant to attend a meeting. He feels 

he doesn’t have a clear understanding on what we need to do from the scope of work just to keep 

what we have vs renovating. He doesn’t know that if would be better to put in two new wells in 

the correct locations instead of using the existing wells. Until he feels that we have a better 

understanding he is not ready to have a well person come into the conversation until the designer 

of record and their consultants provide to the committee a series of facts that we can review and 

then decide on a pathway that makes the most sense for the committee and this community. 
 

 It was recommended to have Mr. Finn, John Renquin from DPW, the OPM and KBA to find out 

if the wells that are currently at the site are able to handle the need for the new fields. 
 

 Mr. Feeney also feels that the cost to test the wells is very high. A new well would cost about 

$13,000. Instead of trying to renovate the existing pipes that you would have to get a new pump, 

bury it below grade, redevelop the screen and recondition it. He feels that we should just install 

new wells. 
 

 Committee has decided that although it would be nice to have Turf. It would probably be at a 

different location than the Middle School. At this time, the committee is not moving forward with 

analysis on installing turf at the new Middle School.  
 



 

 

 Mr. Zawatsky asked if there was a discussion with Bob Speaker, Building Inspector for the Town 

of Barrington, regarding the wind born debris. 
 

 Mr. Trim said that they are still gathering information from the State. Their plan is to go in to the 

local building board review with documentation that proves that the State is likely to approve it 

and remove the restriction of the wind born debris and its impact on defenestration and other 

systems from this project. 
 

 Mr. Trim agreed. He feels they have a good chance in removing the restriction. The Building 

Inspector is in favor of removing the restriction and the building code commission has put 

together a new document that had removed the high wall line more than a mile away from the 

school. This is now with the Governor’s office for review. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky stated that if in fact this gets removed it should save a significant amount of money. 
 

 Pending applications which will be going in as soon as we get the necessary signatures. The 

review should be a couple of months. This is the physical alternation packet. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky asked how this will be prioritized. Jonathan from VHB, stated that this is a 

different process. This is the State Traffic Commission. The DOT is a permit that has no fees 

associated with it. Jonathan has met with the State Traffic Commission who has allot the funds for 

the project. Their understanding is that they know our construction schedule however we don’t 

know when these improvements will be completed.  
 

 This application is a complete comprehensive applications for all alternations for the project and 

ingress, egress and traffic flow. The second part is approve funding. The State has agreed to fund 

the Lincoln Avenue project. They will need to go back to the STC for the Middle Highway 

project. However Jonathan is not sure that the Middle Highway project will be approved. With 

that said, all of the items for both the Lincoln Avenue and Middle Highway project are in the 

documents and the budget so the Contractor will know that if the Middle Highway project does 

not get approved they will need to do the work on the sidewalks and the edge of roadway. 
 

 Mr. Feeney asked if the contractor for the Lincoln Avenue DOT work will be a different 

contractor than the one for the Middle School project. Jonathan confirmed that it will be. 
 

 Mr. Guida has asked Jonathan to put together a summary on what the State has already committed 

to pay for and what is questionable and also identify the current estimated amounts to do it. 
 

 CRMC are on the same schedule as the DOT and is tracking to be about two months to have a 

decision. Everything is in conformance with our pre-application meeting. Jonathan does not 

anticipate any issues. 
 



 

 

 Mr. Tavares was asked at earlier meetings to look into what the cost might be to have an 

independent consultant do a quality control review of the construction documents. They contacted 

three companies and got an idea what their general cost might be and what the scope of work 

would be. Ready Check gave a detail scope of work and then a Boston firm gave them some 

information. The range that they are seeing is $10,000 - $40,000. This is an investment and 

provided another set of eyes on the documents which reduces the cost of change orders during 

construction. He would like to know if there is a desire from the committee to have him go out 

and get formal proposals to perform this work. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky stated that these firms would take a three or four week window and go through and 

look for areas that the drawings are not fully conformed, if there are gaps and any number of 

inconsistencies. 
 

 The committee agreed that Mr. Tavares should pursue this further and come back to the 

committee with more information. 
  

 The next committee meeting is scheduled for June 26, 2017. It was also discussed that the 

following meeting will be July 10, 2017. 

 

 

 A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:59 p.m. by Mr. Zawatsky. Seconded by Ms. 

Jacob. Meeting adjourned. 


